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President’s Report 
It is difficult to reflect on the 2019-20 
financial year without allowing COVID 19 
to dominate the narrative. The impact of 
it cannot be ignored and all businesses 
have been affected to some degree. This 
is true for WoWA as well. As our remit is to 
ensure the best operational environment for 
WA producers, restrictions on movement 
and business operations arising from 
COVID 19 related restrictions have been 
significant. While WA has largely returned 
to “normal” internally, there remain 
challenges which WoWA continues to 
address on behalf of WA producers. As the 
saying goes, “never waste a good crisis”. 
One strong positive to come out of the 
previous 8 months is a much stronger link 
to all state government departments. 
WoWA engaged consistently with state 
government both directly and through 
participation in industry round tables, 
ensuring the interests of WA producers 
were clearly understood. 

We must also reflect on the work plan that 
WoWA established for 2019 -20. Despite 
the requirement to focus strongly on COVID 
19 issues for much of 2020, we still 
addressed our key strategic areas of focus. 
These are highlighted below. 

National Advocacy 

Health 

At a commonwealth level this past 2019 - 20 
year  WoWA engaged with the major political 
parties focusing on workable alcohol related 
health policy. Issues such as mandatory 
pregnancy labelling and other broad 
population-based initiatives, while primarily a 
national issue, must also be addressed at state 
and regional level. 

The intent is unquestioned however, 
unintended consequences of proposed 
measures must be clearly understood before 
policy and legislation is implemented. WoWA 
will continue to work with Australian Grape and 
Wine (AGW) to advocate a consistent policy 
position on this issue.  

Working with AGW and Drinkwise, WoWA and 
Regional Associations have developed 
responses to policy discussion papers on 
various health related issues, ensuring that both 
WA federal and relevant state members 
understand our position on these issues. 
Additionally, we have facilitated workshops and 
forums to inform producers on these issues and 
to promote proactive programs, such as the 
Drinkwise cellar door tasting collateral for 
consumers. 

Tax 

The tax working group continued into its third 
year finalising a tax policy position that was 
reviewed by all WA producers for ratification. 
Our focus is a simpler and fairer structure into 
the future that will support the premium end of 
the market while addressing some of the 
concerns around health in a more effective and 
balanced way.  

The WoWA Board then facilitated a formal 
consultation process with industry which 
included a series of regional workshops and 
opportunities for regions to directly feed into the 
process. 

The results of this process were incorporated 
into a final draft position paper that was ratified 
by industry in February 2020. 

Subsequently, the WoWA Board has approved 
an advocacy strategy to be implemented by 
WoWA executive. CEO Larry Jorgensen has 
begun work on this through engagement with 
regions and states nationally. 

COVID 19 
While much of the required advocacy at 
national level was undertaken by Australian 
Grape and Wine (AGW) WoWA provided






